
Sheriff Brian Burnett reports on November 3, 2021 at approximately 6:30 PM RiverCOM 911 Dispatch Center received 
reports of gunshots fired near the 200 block of Boodry Street in Wenatchee. Upon arrival the deputies were told by 
witnesses that a male pointed and fired a gun at an individual on scene. The bullet missed the victim and he was able to 
run to safety.  Evidence collected at the scene confirmed that at least one shot was fired and corroborated witness 
statements.  

Through the witness statements, Chelan County Sheriff’s Deputies, Detectives, along with the Wenatchee Police 
Department were able to identify the suspect. Due to the seriousness of the crime the Regional SWAT team was 
activated.  A short time later the suspect was taken into custody at his residence.  Chelan County Detectives applied for 
and were granted a search warrant for the suspect’s residence and a vehicle.  During the search they located a pistol and 
three pistol magazines that matched the caliber of pistol used at the crime scene. The suspect was booked into CCRJ on 
charges of Assault 1st degree.  This investigation is still ongoing and we do not believe there is any current threat to the 
public reference this incident.  
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